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Hello Everyone 

This is your update for the month October 

I would like to take the opportunity to thank those members of the Parish Council for making feel welcome in the recent Council meeting. I would like to add that PCSO BISHOP is settling in well and proving to be a big asset for the Ward.

Further dates 

22nd November 2010 Public Engagement 15:00hrs until 15:30hrs then for 15:30hrs until 16:00hrs Surgery to be held at SAGA 

7th December 2010 Public Engagement 11:00 until 11:30 then following on surgery to be held until 12:00hrs.

I strongly recommend you all attend this your opportunity to express your views or concerns you may have about the local community. 

General news from the ward:

· A local man was sentenced to 9 months in prison for stealing lead from the roof of Eversley Colleague Coolinge Lane. The male was caught as a result of preventative measure put in place by PC ROLFE.
· Police carried out a road check in Sandgate High Street overnight on the 22nd and 23rd October. A female was arrested for drink driving and several motorists were issued with Fixed Penalty Tickets for other minor road traffic offences. 
· A male was arrested on suspicion of theft from the Ross Way Council Recycling Site the male is currently on bail awaiting a decision from the CPS.
· A male and female were also arrested in Sandgate High Street for Criminal Damage it is alleged that the couple broke a number of car wing mirrors after an argument. 
· A number of drivers have been warned in relation to parking on double yellow lines at the bottom of Military Road. The majority of those person warned were purchasing food from the fish and chip shop. 
· A number of motorists have received fix penalty notices for failing to display a valid tax disc in their vehicles. The fine imposed is £60 and there are no excuses the offence is absolute and a valid tax disc must be display unless the vehicle has been declared off road and then the vehicle must be off road.   
· Crime Rates for July = 26 Crime, August = 12 Crimes and September = 17 Crimes. 

We look forward to seeing you all throughout the ward and please feel free to stop us at any time, hope you all had a good Halloween and stay safe on Bonfire night .

Regards 

PCSO BISHOP 

PC 11662 Rolfe – gavin.rolfe@kent.pnn.police.uk
PCSO 57925 Bishop – Deborah.bishop@kent.pnn.police.uk
